Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 Fax: (785) 296-0231 shawn.sullivan@budget.ks.gov

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

February 2, 2015

The Honorable John Rubin, Chairperson House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice Statehouse, Room 151-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Rubin:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2138 by House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2138 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2138 would amend current law regarding municipal court bonding procedures. The bill would require that cash bonds be for the full amount of the bond and surety bonds be issued by a sufficient and solvent surety as approved by the judge.

HB 2138 would not affect state revenues or expenditures. The League of Kansas Municipalities states that it is not possible to ascertain the fiscal effect that HB 2138 would have on Kansas cities.

Sincerely,

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

cc: Larry Baer, League of Municipalities